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Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting

September 20, 2011

The regular monthly Board meeting convened at 4 p.m. at the Stonebridge Golf Club with these Board officers and directors in attendance: Debbie Angelo, Randy Hall, Matt Sawrie, Patrick Hemmings, Clay Crenshaw, Jason Smith and Art Schuldt.

G. B. Cazes was out of town.  

Swim & Tennis Report.  Jason reported S&T should finish the year under budget.  The Board went into executive session to discuss management issues of the facility.  The Board came out of executive session to discuss an incident on September 5 involving several boys at the pool.  The Airline Swim Team is using our pool through November.
Covenants.  Randy reported 7 letters citing property standard violations had been mailed. 

Architectural Review Committee.  Art reported he was continuing to work with the City on improving the ordinance for guarded communities.  At present, the policy of the Committee regarding solar panels is not to allow them on forward facing roof lines.  They will be allowed on poles in the rear property, if concealed.  Matt offered to install a new basketball goal, at his sole expense, in the cul-de-sac at Wilshire/Turnbury.  Architectural approval was granted for Matt’s generous donation to the neighborhood.  The Committee continues to hold any builders’ deposits where the construction has not been completed to the approved standards.  The ACC will send a letter of notice to a builder whose advertising is not in compliance with the covenants.  Jason is to supply the Board with a statement of the Builders’ Account.
Grounds Maintenance Report.  The repair to the pavers in the cul-de-sac at Wilshire/Turnbury has been completed.  Also, the repair to the flagstone in the cul-de-sac on Bridgepoint Circle has been completed.   Repairs to the foundation of the brick arches on Waterbury and the wall in front of the S&T are scheduled for November.  Fall planting of our beds will be coming soon.  We will wait until spring to replace most of the shrubs lost in the drought.  Matt will investigate the cost of a community board for installation near the entrance.  Patrick has been providing oversight on replacing the floor at the guardhouse.  Patrick will be prioritizing repair work at the S&T.  Debbie advised an insurance check had been received for the damaged column on the Stonehaven Drive.  Randy will assume responsibility for soliciting bids on replacing the damaged wooden fence at the S&T.  The cinderblock column damaged in the wind storm has been rebuilt.  Randy will work to have all the columns and walls at the S&T repainted with our new colors used at the entrance.  The masonry contractor has also repaired the columns on Stonehaven Drive and Duck Haven Pointe and these columns will be repainted.  Clay has tried to reach the Developer regarding the maintenance responsibility of trees located in the wetlands near a homeowner’s property line.  Patrick will solicit a bid to construct a hitting wall on Court 5, rather than repairing the rusted fence posts.
Pond Report.  Randy gave a brief report that water levels remain low in the ponds.  He will continue to work have the 2 wells (Imperial Circle and Waterbury) repaired.  

Financial Report.  Matt presented the current financial statements and a Year End projection.  The Board also reviewed the current Accounts Receivable report.  

Insurance.  Matt reported a LWCC Audit was being conducted at our CPA’s office on September 21.  Our D&O limits will be $3 million.  

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 6 p.m.
Minutes were taken by Clay Crenshaw.

NOTICE OF MEETING

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held at 4 p.m. on Thursday, October 20, 2011.
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